

Диагностика 2 качества подготовки обучающихся - 6 класс.

Работа рассчитана на 45 минут.

Прочитайте текст. В заданиях 8 – 10 обведите номер 1, 2 или 3, соответствующий выбранному вами варианту ответа.

It's my life

I'm Michael. I'm fond of baseball. People guess that I like baseball as soon as they see me since I always wear a printed T-shirt and a baseball cap. But more than baseball, I enjoy travelling and adventures and I'm happy to have a family like mine. There are five of us: mum, dad, my two twin brothers and myself. My brothers are only two years older than me – they are twelve, so we are just a team! My parents run a travelling circus and we never stay at the same place for too long. Each time when we come to a new place, we set up our tent and the show starts! Sometimes we stay in hotels, but they are rather expensive. That's why usually we stay in our caravans.

My brothers and I can't go to school every day because we are out of our hometown for about half a year. We learn at home, that is, in our caravan. My father helps me with Mathematics and my brothers explain Science to me. I have to say I'm not very good at these two subjects, and I'm not fond of them. But I can always help my brothers with French. I like this language very much, and my teachers at home say I have a talent for languages. Frankly, it's difficult to learn at home but I'm happy with my life anyway. I've been to so many places most children have only seen on TV.

8. How many children are there in Michael's family?

1. One
2. Two
3. Three

9. Where does Michael's father work?

1. In a sportswear shop.
2. In a travelling circus
3. In an expensive hotel

10. What is Michael's favourite school subject?

1. Mathematics
2. Science
3. French

4. ГРАММАТИКА

Прочитайте данный ниже текст. Преобразуйте слова, данные в скобках, так чтобы они грамматически соответствовали

содержанию текста. Заполните пропуски полученными словами.
Каждый пропуск соответствует отдельному заданию 11-16.

Dreams come true

11. Wendy was a very quiet girl. She was the _____ (*tall*) pupil in her class and was very unhappy about it.
12. She wanted to become a famous singer or an actress but the other _____ (*child*) laughed at her.
13. Nobody _____ (*know*) that she had a beautiful voice and a talent for drama.
14. However, one day everything changed. Wendy got a role in the school theatre musical. There _____ (*be*) only a few words in her role but Wendy felt very happy about it.
15. On the day of the performance the girl who was to play the leading role got ill. Wendy said "I can play her part. I _____ (*learn*) the whole play by heart."
16. You can guess what happened next, can't you? Wendy performed beautifully and had a great success. For the _____ (*one*) time in her life she was proud of herself.

B. Grammar. Put the verbs in brackets into the correct form.

1. She ...(go) to school every day.
2. Her mum... (make) a special dish now.
3. They ...(not/have) breakfast.
4. ...(she/watch)TV once a week ?
5. She... (not/be) at school at the moment.
6. Sue... (not/ study) Spanish, she (study)... French.
7. ... (you/want) to be a teacher?
8. Where ... (you/be) last night, Lisa?
9. Why... (be) John late yesterday?
10. I ... (not/go) to the cinema tonight.
11. He (play)...football last week.

17. Прочитайте слова, обозначенные буквами А–Е. Для каждого слова подберите слово с одинаковым значением 1–6. Каждое слово используйте **только один раз. Одно слово лишнее.**

- A) place
B) beautiful
C) clever
D) famous
E) story

- 1) pretty
2) legend
3) ancient
4) celebrated
5) smart
6) location

Writing a note- example

You got a phone call from your uncle and you have to go and see her. Leave your English flatmate Ann/Nick a note. In your note:

- explain where you are going
- say what food you've bought
- ask your friend to make sandwiches and some salad
- make arrangements for later

Write 50 words

Writing a note- example

You got a phone call from your Granny and you have to go and see her. Leave your English flatmate Ann/Nick a note. In your note:

- explain where you are going
- say what chores you've done
- ask your friend to do the washing –up
- ask your friend to meet you at the Internet café later

Write 50 words

Suggested Answer

Ann,

Granny called so have to go and see her.

I took out the rubbish, hoovered the carpet and mopped the floor.

Can you do the washing-up? Sorry for the short notice. Meet me at the Internet café at 8:00. If you need something, call me.

Cheers, (See you)

Dasha